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Hello and Welcome 

Hello and welcome to the brand new 

Climate Change Newsletter, your ‘one-

stop shop’ for all the latest information on 

Climate Change in Wales.  

Our new newsletter will help keep you 

informed of all the latest news from Welsh 

Government on climate change and will  

include the latest updates on current and 

upcoming publications, consultations, 

events and much more from across 

Welsh Government. 

Changes to our Legislation 

On 16 March, the Senedd passed 

legislation for a net zero 2050 target for 

Wales. This puts us at the forefront of 

action to tackle climate change. We have 

joined a very small number of countries 

around the world to have set a net zero 

target in law.  

The Senedd also legislated interim 

targets for 2030 (63%) and 2040 (89%), 

and carbon budgets throughout the 

2020s. Carbon Budget 2 (2021-25) 

requires an average reduction of 37%, 

while Carbon Budget 3 (2026-30)  

 

requires an average reduction of 58%. 

The offset limit for Carbon Budget 2 has 

been set at 0%, which means all 

reductions will need to take place in 

Wales. 

The targets and budgets were based on 

recommendations from the Climate 

Change Committee (CCC), published in 

December. (Please click the links to view 

the Path to a Net Zero Wales and 

Progress Report) 

The CCC’s recommendations have been 

explicitly designed to reflect Wales’s 

‘highest possible ambition’ within our 

particular capabilities – as required by the 

Paris Agreement. The new targets will 

reduce Wales’s annual per-capita 

emissions to under 3 tonnes of CO2 per 

person before 2040, in line with global 

pathways consistent with meeting the 

1.5°C goal. 

The Welsh Government wants to aim as 

high as we can and get there as soon as 

we credibly can. We are motivated by our 

ambition for future generations but we’re 

ultimately grounded in evidence and 

analysis. The CCC has produced a 

detailed and ambitious blueprint for 

Welcome 

Welcome to the first issue of the all-new Climate Change Newsletter 

 

 

https://www.theccc.org.uk/publication/the-path-to-net-zero-and-progress-reducing-emissions-in-wales/
https://www.theccc.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/12/Progress-Report-Reducing-emissions-in-Wales.pdf
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meeting the proposed targets and we are 

drawing on this as we develop our next 

climate change action plan. 

Net Zero Wales 

The first Low Carbon Delivery Plan was a 

great start for Wales in setting out a clear 

pathway to meet our emissions reduction 

targets. Our second plan, is our first step 

on our journey to a net zero Wales and 

must go further. We must ensure we keep 

looking forward.    

 

The second plan will focus on: 

 The actions (policies) we will 

collectively take to enable us to 

remain within this budget 

 Proposed future actions over the 

longer term (potential policies which 

require further development), which 

will allow us to continue to 

decarbonise further in the longer term; 

and 

 Wider actions and pledges made by 

our partners in Wales, which will 

contribute to meeting our climate 

change targets 

As well as publishing our next plan, next 

year we will be publishing our first 

Progress report, which will set out if we 

have met our first carbon budget and 

report on progress. 

COP Cymru 

Following the huge success of Wales 

Climate Week 2020, we are currently 

scoping ideas for this year’s activity.  

Although still very early in the planning 

stage, you can expect to see a variety of 

informative talks, panel discussions, case 

studies and much, much more, come 

November 2021. As with our approach to 

COP26 and the first Wales Climate 

Week, we will be reinforcing our Team 

Wales approach by asking you what you 

would like to see featured throughout the 

week.  

More information will be provided in future 

issues, so watch this space to see how 

this event is progressing and how you 

can get involved!  

COP26 

Expression of Interest  

In February’s issue of the 

Decarbonisation Newsletter, we asked 

you to inform us if you had/were 

contemplating putting in a bid for one of 

the available UK Government managed 

spaces at the Summit in Glasgow 2021. 

The deadline for this expression of 

interest was the 5th March, but we would 

like to take this opportunity to thank those 

of you who have informed us of any bids 
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and remind those who haven’t to please 

let us know. We will continue to liaise with 

the UK Government and promote Welsh 

stakeholders views and ideas in the run 

up to COP26. 

COP26 Newsletter 

We will be shortly going in to a pre-

election period so in order to keep up to 

date with the latest information on COP, 

we recommended signing up to the UK 

Government’s external COP26 

newsletter, which is published on a 

monthly basis via the Unit’s engagement 

team and interested parties can sign up 

here.  

Stakeholder Engagement 

Our latest Engagement Approach for the 

Low Carbon Delivery Plan 2 can be found 

here: 

https://gov.wales/low-carbon-delivery-

plan-2-engagement-plan 

We are continuously updating our 

engagement approach, so we would 

encourage you to keep an eye, especially 

on pages 19-21, where we will be 

updating the summaries of engagement 

activity and announced Welsh 

Government publications on a regular 

basis.  

 

A small reminder… 

Don’t forget, our pledge campaign is still 

open! We have currently received over 80 

pledges from across all sectors in Wales 

which are helping to shape our next plan, 

but we would love to reach a 100 in the 

next few months. 

Please continue to pledge at the following 

link: 

https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/rx0po/ 

Welsh Government 

Consultations  

Get involved and share your ideas on 

developing the Wales Hydrogen 

Pathway 

A consultation seeking views on the 

Welsh Government’s report “Hydrogen in 

Wales” opened on 18 January, sharing 

proposals for a pathway and the next 

steps for developing the promising 

hydrogen energy sector in Wales.  

“Hydrogen in Wales” commissioned from 

Element Energy, baselines where we 

presently are in Wales with hydrogen-

related industries and technologies. It 

provides a vision of a future Wales which 

encompasses the opportunities of a more 

hydrogen-enabled economy in line with 

the new Low Carbon Delivery Plan. The 

report also sets out a prospectus of ten 

short-term objectives which will help 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fukcop26.us18.list-manage.com%2Fsubscribe%3Fu%3D853349155d1996d23915dd28c%26id%3Dd9f0981d61&data=04%7C01%7CNikki.Fitzgerald%40gov.wales%7C02ed4025605843549b6e08d887af1763%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C637408533360593331%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=bukfTgeuOPt4lUQMk9bBReegKTWbboSiVyeLEfSJk8o%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgov.wales%2Flow-carbon-delivery-plan-2-engagement-plan&data=04%7C01%7CDavid.Williams030%40gov.wales%7C66d24a64d41a4039791d08d8eee0c5cc%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C637521996437769671%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=R3Dezh3XhYfx3x%2BbJPJeNRa90qudjD7%2BxN2Z4TNYQFg%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgov.wales%2Flow-carbon-delivery-plan-2-engagement-plan&data=04%7C01%7CDavid.Williams030%40gov.wales%7C66d24a64d41a4039791d08d8eee0c5cc%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C637521996437769671%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=R3Dezh3XhYfx3x%2BbJPJeNRa90qudjD7%2BxN2Z4TNYQFg%3D&reserved=0
https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/rx0po/
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accelerate Wales down a hydrogen-

enabled pathway and lay the foundations 

for scale-up and commercial deployment 

from the end of the 2020s.  

The closing date for the consultation is 9 

April 2021.  Learn more and take part by 

clicking on https://gov.wales/developing-

hydrogen-energy-sector-wales 

In case you missed it… 

UK ETS updates 

The UK Emissions Trading Scheme (UK 

ETS) launched on 1 January 2021. The 

scheme covers large industrial plant and 

power stations, which collectively 

generate around 46% of Wales' 

greenhouse gas emissions. 

There is currently an open call for 

evidence on the allocation of free carbon 

allowances within the scheme. 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/g

overnment/uploads/system/uploads/attac

hment_data/file/969576/uk-ets-call-for-

evidence.pdf 

The UK ETS Authority, comprised of the 

four governments of the United Kingdom, 

is launching a new service for 

stakeholders who want to receive direct 

updates on the UK ETS.  Subscribers will 

receive notifications about the scheme, 

including UK ETS Authority guidance and 

templates, legislation, policy and 

consultations. 

Sign up to receive UK ETS updates here. 

Beyond Recycling 

On the 2nd March, Welsh Government 

published Beyond Recycling – a strategy 

to make the circular economy a reality in 

Wales. 

There are also a series of webinars being 

run and facilitated by CIWM Cymru to 

discuss aspects of the Strategy with 

citizens and stakeholders, including ones 

on consumption and the circular economy 

(16 March); procurement and the circular 

economy (30 March); monitoring the 

circular economy (16 April) and becoming 

a zero waste nation (30 April). 

NHS Wales published their 

Decarbonisation Strategic Delivery Plan 

on the 24th March 2021. For more 

information please see here: 

https://gov.wales/nhs-wales-

decarbonisation-strategic-delivery-plan 

Ultra Low Emission Refuse Vehicles 

March 10th saw the roll-out of Wales’ first 

electric refuse vehicle, a key part of 

decarbonising the waste service in 

Wales. We plan a further roll out of these 

vehicles in coming months. 

http://www.newport.gov.uk/en/Council-

Democracy/News/articles/2021/March-

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgov.wales%2Fdeveloping-hydrogen-energy-sector-wales&data=04%7C01%7CDavid.Williams030%40gov.wales%7C8c2a053eff014116423008d8c791b992%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C637478775974934513%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=CPJo1yEFo2U9MUyn6FbNo%2FZB5PYeATXpHfN%2BqckNRXc%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgov.wales%2Fdeveloping-hydrogen-energy-sector-wales&data=04%7C01%7CDavid.Williams030%40gov.wales%7C8c2a053eff014116423008d8c791b992%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C637478775974934513%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=CPJo1yEFo2U9MUyn6FbNo%2FZB5PYeATXpHfN%2BqckNRXc%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fassets.publishing.service.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fuploads%2Fsystem%2Fuploads%2Fattachment_data%2Ffile%2F969576%2Fuk-ets-call-for-evidence.pdf&data=04%7C01%7CDavid.Williams030%40gov.wales%7C90e60c85121b4397d8d308d8eee4558b%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C637522011731907366%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=MX5JCx6rfqYicaTOZdCaTmHg03fORXRodPt7nQFMAj4%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fassets.publishing.service.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fuploads%2Fsystem%2Fuploads%2Fattachment_data%2Ffile%2F969576%2Fuk-ets-call-for-evidence.pdf&data=04%7C01%7CDavid.Williams030%40gov.wales%7C90e60c85121b4397d8d308d8eee4558b%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C637522011731907366%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=MX5JCx6rfqYicaTOZdCaTmHg03fORXRodPt7nQFMAj4%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fassets.publishing.service.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fuploads%2Fsystem%2Fuploads%2Fattachment_data%2Ffile%2F969576%2Fuk-ets-call-for-evidence.pdf&data=04%7C01%7CDavid.Williams030%40gov.wales%7C90e60c85121b4397d8d308d8eee4558b%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C637522011731907366%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=MX5JCx6rfqYicaTOZdCaTmHg03fORXRodPt7nQFMAj4%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fassets.publishing.service.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fuploads%2Fsystem%2Fuploads%2Fattachment_data%2Ffile%2F969576%2Fuk-ets-call-for-evidence.pdf&data=04%7C01%7CDavid.Williams030%40gov.wales%7C90e60c85121b4397d8d308d8eee4558b%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C637522011731907366%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=MX5JCx6rfqYicaTOZdCaTmHg03fORXRodPt7nQFMAj4%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Feepurl.com%2FhpOgRX&data=04%7C01%7CDavid.Williams030%40gov.wales%7C90e60c85121b4397d8d308d8eee4558b%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C637522011731907366%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=yVnQfUBFaR8iAjXOCCP4zcerJ%2FO%2Fevsn91sPbpLKhaw%3D&reserved=0
https://gov.wales/beyond-recycling
https://gov.wales/nhs-wales-decarbonisation-strategic-delivery-plan
https://gov.wales/nhs-wales-decarbonisation-strategic-delivery-plan
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.newport.gov.uk%2Fen%2FCouncil-Democracy%2FNews%2Farticles%2F2021%2FMarch-2021%2FNewport-launches-Wales%27-first-electric-refuse-collection-vehicle.aspx&data=04%7C01%7CDecarbonisationmailbox%40gov.wales%7Cab47e2cea3b646203e2f08d8e871ec6b%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C637514923273325836%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=7aIr%2BL4SXkbPZRcGdkl0jK2OAnNd%2FmhLA%2Fbw5ahiA2k%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.newport.gov.uk%2Fen%2FCouncil-Democracy%2FNews%2Farticles%2F2021%2FMarch-2021%2FNewport-launches-Wales%27-first-electric-refuse-collection-vehicle.aspx&data=04%7C01%7CDecarbonisationmailbox%40gov.wales%7Cab47e2cea3b646203e2f08d8e871ec6b%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C637514923273325836%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=7aIr%2BL4SXkbPZRcGdkl0jK2OAnNd%2FmhLA%2Fbw5ahiA2k%3D&reserved=0
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2021/Newport-launches-Wales'-first-

electric-refuse-collection-vehicle.aspx  

On 12th March, Welsh Government 

Transport colleagues launched the E-

bike pilot scheme. For more information 

please see https://gov.wales/e-bike-pilot-

scheme-launch-wales 

There will also be the publication of the 

EV Charging Strategy on the 23rd 

March, following its consultation which 

closed on the 24th February. More details 

can be found on the Welsh Government 

website. 

A final version of Llwybr Newydd – a 

new Wales Transport Strategy was 

published on the 19th March which 

highlights Welsh Government’s strategy 

for the future of transport in Wales. It sets 

out ambitions for the next 20 years and 

our priorities for the next 5 years.  

Coal Policy 

On the 22nd March, The Welsh 
Government published its coal policy 
objective to avoid the continued 
extraction and consumption of fossil fuels. 
https://gov.wales/coal-policy-statement.  
  

You may also be interested in reading the 
latest Written Statement and consultation 
responses to the policy from last year.  
National Forest for Wales – Your Views 

and Voices 

A series of online discussion sessions 

were held 10-12 March to give people the 

opportunity to discuss the National Forest 

for Wales.   

The First Minister opened the three day 

online event with the announcement of a 

new demonstrator project to increase the 

number of exemplar National Forest sites 

across Wales.  These will be woodlands 

in addition to those on the Welsh 

Government’s Woodland Estate which 

are already capable of demonstrating the 

National Forest outcomes which will 

recognise the time, effort and the 

enthusiasm so many people put into 

managing our fabulous woodlands. 

In addition to this funding will be available 

to improve woodlands to National Forest 

standard in the future. This will include 

funding for new woodland areas.  Further 

detail will follow over the next few 

months.  

Recordings of the presentations and 

panel Q&A’s from 10-12 March event will 

soon be available on the YouTube 

National Forest for Wales playlist. 

Remote Working 

Welsh Government is encouraging an 

increase in remote working and has set 

a long-term ambition for 30% of the 

Welsh workforce to work away from a 

traditional office, to be achieved by giving 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.newport.gov.uk%2Fen%2FCouncil-Democracy%2FNews%2Farticles%2F2021%2FMarch-2021%2FNewport-launches-Wales%27-first-electric-refuse-collection-vehicle.aspx&data=04%7C01%7CDecarbonisationmailbox%40gov.wales%7Cab47e2cea3b646203e2f08d8e871ec6b%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C637514923273325836%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=7aIr%2BL4SXkbPZRcGdkl0jK2OAnNd%2FmhLA%2Fbw5ahiA2k%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.newport.gov.uk%2Fen%2FCouncil-Democracy%2FNews%2Farticles%2F2021%2FMarch-2021%2FNewport-launches-Wales%27-first-electric-refuse-collection-vehicle.aspx&data=04%7C01%7CDecarbonisationmailbox%40gov.wales%7Cab47e2cea3b646203e2f08d8e871ec6b%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C637514923273325836%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=7aIr%2BL4SXkbPZRcGdkl0jK2OAnNd%2FmhLA%2Fbw5ahiA2k%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgov.wales%2Fe-bike-pilot-scheme-launch-wales&data=04%7C01%7CDavid.Williams030%40gov.wales%7Cf70c42885da8423905e908d8e94ce097%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C637515863674670030%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=NUz6sjwcG0vYdrH%2F%2BI89Pa1MlsKyKvSgFWuMGjHCR%2BQ%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgov.wales%2Fe-bike-pilot-scheme-launch-wales&data=04%7C01%7CDavid.Williams030%40gov.wales%7Cf70c42885da8423905e908d8e94ce097%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C637515863674670030%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=NUz6sjwcG0vYdrH%2F%2BI89Pa1MlsKyKvSgFWuMGjHCR%2BQ%3D&reserved=0
https://gov.wales/electric-vehicle-charging-strategy
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgov.wales%2Fcoal-policy-statement&data=04%7C01%7CDavid.Williams030%40gov.wales%7C515d59adedc24f1fff5c08d8eed80112%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C637521958775850633%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=nawCc%2B6rQT%2ByAxYDQ7Qk3tL6Az7iW%2Ba6A3DUAPaaXjQ%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgov.wales%2Fwritten-statement-coal-policy-statement-0&data=04%7C01%7CDavid.Williams030%40gov.wales%7C515d59adedc24f1fff5c08d8eed80112%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C637521958775850633%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=QEfv3hj4YCujZWsSWXZ597233nENfODvc5jp%2BWoGa7s%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgov.wales%2Fcoal-policy-wales&data=04%7C01%7CDavid.Williams030%40gov.wales%7C515d59adedc24f1fff5c08d8eed80112%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C637521958775860588%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=hTs0AnBBekowNHmnmQ3KIAwDe6Ml7DGKy1PSfpIzoxo%3D&reserved=0
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people more options and choice on their 

workplace. You can view the most recent 

report here https://gov.wales/remote-

working-locations-confirmed-across-

wales?_ga=2.183719842.587199150.161

5990370-86959576.1615990370 

Cynnal Cymru are working with ERS 

Cymru, Blaenau Gwent County Borough 

Council, local housing associations and 

many others to run a Climate Assembly in 

Blaenau Gwent, the first of its kind in 

Wales.  

For more information on this, please visit: 

https://www.cynnalcymru.com/blaenau-

gwent-climate-assembly/  

 

 
 
 

 

Contact Details 

General enquires – Decarbonisationmailbox@gov.wales 

Engagement Enquires – LCDPengagement@gov.wales 
 

Decarbonisation Team 
3rd Floor, Cathays Park 2 

CF10 3NQ 
 

Previous issues of the newsletter are available  

on request from the Decarbonisation mailbox. 
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